
 

Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council Meeting of 27 February 2003 

7. COMMUNITY BOARD CONFERENCE, NEW PLYMOUTH 
 
 The Community Secretary reported the expected costs of airfares and accommodation for Board 

members attending the Community Board Conference in New Plymouth on 12-14 June 2003. 
 
 The Board resolved that Yvonne Palmer, Robin Booth and Ingrid Stonhill be nominated to attend the 

June 2003 Community Board Conference in New Plymouth, with Anne Carroll and Stephen Wright to 
be their alternates. 


